Selected Articles and Reports on Global Supply Chains and CSR

March – June 2019

Theory and Practice

"Business models and labour standards: Making the connection," Juliane Reinecke, Jimmy Donaghey, Nancy Bocken and Lucas Laurino, Ethical Trading Initiative, March 2019: https://www.ethicaltrade.org/sites/default/files/shared_resources/Business%20models%20%26%20labour%20standards.pdf

"A human rights review of the EU Non-Financial Reporting Directive" [with case studies from the apparel industry], European Coalition for Corporate Justice, March 2019: http://corporatejustice.org/eccj ccc nfrd report 2019 final.pdf

"Full Disclosure: Towards better modern slavery reporting," International Corporate Accountability Roundtable (ICAR) and Focus on Labour Exploitation (FLEX), March 2019: https://static1.squarespace.com/static/583f3fca725e25fcd45aa446/t/5c9aee46085229887ba8f773/1553657415304/ICAR+Full+Disclosure+Report Final.pdf

"Comparison of critical elements of WSR vs. CSR and MSIs, Worker-Driven Social Responsibility Network, March 2019: https://wsr-network.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/03/Comparison_WSR_vs_CSR_MSIs.pdf

"Making finance work for people and planet," global investors group, March 2019: https://investorsforhumanrights.org/sites/default/files/attachments/2019-04/IAHR Making%20Finance%20Work%20for%20People%20and%20Planet FINAL.pdf

"White Paper: Realizing the benefits of worker reporting digital tools," West Principles, March 2019:

https://westprinciples.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/03/west_principles_white_paper-realizing_the_benefits_of_worker_reporting_digital_tools.pdf

"Child labour in the Arab region; A quantitative and qualitative analysis," International Labor Organization, March 7, 2019:

https://www.ilo.org/beirut/publications/WCMS_675262/lang--en/index.htm

"New buzzword, same problem: how 'worker voice' initiatives are perpetuating the shortcomings of traditional social auditing," Penelope Kyritsis, et al., Business & Human Rights Centre, March 12, 2019:

https://www.business-humanrights.org/en/new-buzzword-same-problem-how-worker-voice-initiatives-are-perpetuating-the-shortcomings-of-traditional-social-auditing

"The software that shapes workers' lives," Miriam Posner, The New Yorker, March 12, 2019: https://www.newyorker.com/science/elements/the-software-that-shapes-workers-lives

"Social audit reform options: towards auditor liability and multi-stakeholder oversight," Kebene Wodajo (Shanghai Jia Tong University), Business & Human Rights Centre, March 12, 2019: https://www.business-humanrights.org/en/social-audit-reform-options-towards-auditor-liability-and-multi-stakeholder-oversight

"Labour and human rights groups urge multi-stakeholder initiatives and business association s in the apparel sector to adopt transparency requirements," nine non-governmental organizations, March 15, 019:

https://www.maquilasolidarity.org/en/FLA-commits-to-requiring-affiliates-to-disclose-factory-lists

"Commission Staff Working Document: Corporate social responsibility, responsible business conduct, and business and human rights: Overview of progress," European commission, March 20, 2019:

https://ec.europa.eu/docsroom/documents/34482

"Toward fair compensation in Vietnam: Insights on reaching a living wage," Fair Labor Association, April 2019:

http://www.fairlabor.org/sites/default/files/documents/reports/vietnam_wagereport_final.pdf

"Paying for a bus ticket and expecting to fly; How apparel brand purchasing practices drive labor abuses," Human Rights Watch, April 2019:

https://www.hrw.org/report/2019/04/23/paying-bus-ticket-and-expecting-fly/how-apparel-brand-purchasing-practices-drive

"Three sectors, three years later: Progress and gaps in the fight against forced labor," Know the Chain, April 2019:

https://knowthechain.org/wp-content/uploads/KTC Cross sector 2019.pdf

"The benefits of transparency: A business case for the apparel & footwear supply chain for the transparency pledge," International Corporate Accountability Roundtable (ICAR), April 2019: https://static1.squarespace.com/static/583f3fca725e25fcd45aa446/t/5cda0e49eb3931262072cef8/1557794377732/ICAR+-+Business+Case+for+Transparency+-+Final.pdf

"Assessing the duty of care for social auditors," Tara Van Ho and Carolijn Terwindt, European Review of Private Law, Vol. 27, Issue 2, April 2019: http://www.kluwerlawonline.com/abstract.php?id=ERPL2019020

"US ban on slave-made goods nets tiny fraction of \$400 bln threat," Jason Fields, Reuters, April 8, 2019:

http://news.trust.org/item/20190408044809-3ud9e/

"Forced labor risk in Xinjiang, China," Fair Labor Association, April 10, 2019: http://www.fairlabor.org/sites/default/files/documents/reports/china-forced-labor_april-2019.pdf

"Comparison of critical elements of WSR vs. CSR and MSIs" WSR Network, April 21, 2019: https://wsr-network.org/resource/comparison-of-critical-elements-of-wsr-vs-csr-and-msis/

"Alibaba head's remarks spark debate over China working hours," Christopher Bodeen and Wang Shanshan, Associated Press, April 21, 2019: https://www.sfchronicle.com/business/article/Alibaba-head-s-remarks-spark-debate-over-China-13781884.php

"Paying for a bus ticket and expecting to fly; How apparel brands purchasing practices drive labor abuses," Human Rights Watch, April 23, 2019: https://www.hrw.org/report/2019/04/23/paying-bus-ticket-and-expecting-fly/how-apparel-brand-purchasing-practices-drive

"Thailand Bound: An exploration of labor migration infrastructures in Cambodia, Myanmar and Lao PDR," Verite, May 2019:

https://www.verite.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/05/Thailand-Bound-An-Exploration-of-Migration-Infrastructures-in-Cambodia-Myanmar-Lao-PDR-1.pdf

The European Union market for sustainable products; The retail perspective on sourcing policies and consumer demand," International Trade Centre, European Commission, May 2019: http://www.intracen.org/uploadedFiles/intracenorg/Content/Publications/EU%20Market%20for%20Sustainable%20Products_Report_final_low_res.pdf

"Governance of labor standards in Australian and German garment supply chains: The impact of Rana Plaza," Elke Schuessler, Stephen Frenkel and Chris Wright, Industrial and Labor Relations Review, Vol. 72, Issue 3, May 2019:

https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/pdf/10.1177/0019793918771360

"Corporate commitments to living wages in the garment industry," Remi Edwards, Tom Hunt and Genevieve LeBaron, University of Sheffield, May 2019: http://speri.dept.shef.ac.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/05/Corporate-Commitments-to-Living-Wages-in-the-Garment-Industry-SPERI-report.pdf

"Open Apparel Registry is a power new tool shining a light on the garment industry," Marc Bain, Ethical Corporation, May 10, 2019: http://ethicalcorp.com/open-apparel-registry-powerful-new-tool-shining-light-garment-industry

"The benefits of transparency: A business case for the apparel and footwear supply chain transparency pledge," ICAR – International Corporate Accountability Roundtable, May 14, 2019:

 $\frac{https://static1.squarespace.com/static/583f3fca725e25fcd45aa446/t/5cdc79bcbb30c30001e27f04/1557952957348/ICAR+.+Business+Case+for+Transparency-single-pages.pdf}$

"Why are companies in Southeast Asia lagging on human rights?" Zafirah Zein, Eco-Business, May 15, 2019:

https://www.eco-business.com/news/why-are-companies-in-southeast-asia-lagging-on-human-rights/

"Labour standards in the global supply chain: Workers' agency and reciprocal exchange perspective," Dong Huang, Societies, May 18, 2019: https://www.mdpi.com/2075-4698/9/2/38

'What are the legal tools for holding corporations to account globally?" Maria Khan, Business & Human Rights Resource Centre, May 27, 2019:

 $\underline{https://www.business-humanrights.org/en/what-are-the-legal-tools-for-holding-corporations-to-account-globally}$

"Low pay in the garment industry still a reality despite pledges – study," Frances Perraudin, The Guardian (London), May 30, 2019:

 $\underline{https://www.theguardian.com/fashion/2019/may/30/despite-fashion-living-wage-pledges-low-pay-still-a-reality-study-says}$

"Big clothes brands found to fall short of own fair wage promises," Kieran Guilbert and Amber Milne, Reuters, May 30, 2019:

 $\frac{https://uk.reuters.com/article/global-garment-workers-pay/big-clothes-brands-found-to-fall-short-of-own-fair-wage-promises-idUKL8N23540T$

"Time for the G20 to act on commitments and step up leadership on business and human rights," United Nations Working Group on Business and Human Rights," May 31, 2019: https://www.ohchr.org/Documents/Issues/Business/20190531_WG_BHR_G20_PMs_Info_note.pdf

"Squeezing workers' rights in global supply chains: Purchasing practices in the Bangladesh export sector in comparative perspective," Mark Anner, Review of International Political Economy, June 2019:

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/334066128 Squeezing workers' rights in global sup ply_chains_purchasing_practices_in_the_Bangladesh_garment_export_sector_in_comparative_p erspective

"The Journal of Fair Trade," new journal from the UK, June 2019: https://www.joft.org.uk

"The state of remedy under the OECD Guidelines; Understanding NCP cases concluded in 2018 through the lens of remedy," OECD Watch, June 2019:

 $\underline{https://www.oecdwatch.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/8/2019/06/State-of-Remedy-2018-2019-06-08.pdf}$

"Companies and brands: Leverage points with international apparel companies," Maquila Solidarity Network, June 2019:

 $\underline{https://www.maquilasolidarity.org/sites/default/files/resource/Companies\%20 and\%20 Brands_June\%202019.pdf}$

"2019 ITUC Global Rights Index; The world's worst countries for workers," International Trade Union Confederation, June 19, 2019: https://www.ituc-csi.org/rights-index-2019

"Ethical trade app to combat modern slavery in fashion," Ecotextile News, June 21, 2019: https://www.ecotextile.com/2019062124430/social-compliance-csr-news/ethical-trade-app-to-combat-modern-slavery-in-fashion.html

"Planet textiles: A new blueprint for denim," Chris Remington, Ecotextile News, June 24, 2019: https://www.ecotextile.com/2019062424437/materials-production-news/planet-textiles-a-new-blueprint-for-denim.html

Earlier materials

"Multi-stakeholder initiatives in Bangladesh after Rana Plaza: Global norms and workers' perspectives," Naila Kabeer, Lopita Haq and Munshi and Suluaiman," London School of Economics, Working Paper Series, No 19-193, January 2019: https://www.wiwiss.fu-berlin.de/forschung/Garments/Medien/Discussion-Paper-Garment-Governance-01-2019 Mulit-stakeholder-initiatives-in-Bangladesh-after-Rana-Plaza.pdf

"Investing in low-wage jobs is the wrong way to reduce migration," Jennifer Gordon, Foreign Policy, January 28, 2019:

https://foreignpolicy.com/2019/01/28/investing-in-low-wage-jobs-is-the-wrong-way-to-reduce-migration/

"An analysis of multiparty bargaining models for global supply chains," Jeremy Blasi and Jennifer Bair, International Labor Organization, Conditions of Work and Employment Series, No. 105, February 2019:

https://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---ed_protect/---protrav/---travail/documents/publication/wcms_655541.pdf

"Living wage; Regulatory solutions to informal and precarious work in global supply chains," Shelley Marshall, Oxford Labour Law books, February 2019: https://global.oup.com/academic/product/living-wage-9780198830351?lang=en&cc=za#

"Better Buying Index Report, Fall 2018," Better Buying, October 2018: https://betterbuying.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/Better-Buying-Benchmark-Report_fall-2018.pdf

"Better Buying Index Report, Spring 2018," Better Buying, May 2018: https://betterbuying.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/4159 better buying report final.pdf

"Liability of Social Auditors in the Textile Industry," Carolijn Terwindt and Miriam Saage-Maass, European Center for Constitutional Rights and Friedrich Ebert Stiftung, December 2016: https://www.ecchr.eu/fileadmin/Publikationen/Policy_Paper_Liability_of_Social_Auditors_in_the Textile Industry FES ECCHR 2016.pdf

Women and Gender Issues

"Industriall calls for a strong ILO convention addressing gender-based violence" Industriall global union, March 7, 2019:

http://www.industriall-union.org/industriall-calls-for-a-strong-ilo-convention-addressing-gender-based-violence

"Women and safety in the modern workplace; Creating a diverse and inclusive workplace can boost safety, productivity and profitability," American Society of Safety Professionals, April 2019:

https://www.assp.org/womensreport

"Revealed: Women making clothes for west face sexual abuse," Kate Hodal, The Guardian (London), April 7, 2019:

https://www.theguardian.com/global-development/2019/apr/07/violence-sexual-abuse-vietnam-garment-factory

"Curbing workplace gendered violence; Study finds existing laws insufficient," The New Age (Dhaka), May 5, 2019:

http://www.newagebd.net/article/71482/study-finds-existing-laws-insufficient

"Over 22% of female garment workers face sexual harassment at workplace," Mehedi Al Amin, Dhaka Tribune, May 7, 2019:

https://www.dhakatribune.com/bangladesh/nation/2019/05/07/study-finds-22-4-of-female-garment-workers-are-sexually-harassed

Special Section: Bangladesh apparel and the Bangladesh Accord

"Bangladesh: Investigate dismissals of protesting workers," Human Rights Watch, March 5, 2019:

https://www.hrw.org/news/2019/03/05/bangladesh-investigate-dismissals-protesting-workers

"Dhaka fire shows that Bangladesh must build better safety systems, rather than scrap the Accord," Clean Clothes Campaign and three other NGOs, March 6, 2019: https://www.business-humanrights.org/en/dhaka-fire-shows-that-bangladesh-must-build-better-safety-systems-rather-than-scrap-the-accord

"Bangladesh gets new RMG safety body," David Styles, Ecotextile News, March 6, 2019: https://www.ecotextile.com/2019030624122/social-compliance-csr-news/bangladesh-alliance-rmg-safety-successor-launched.html

"Fire reveals chemical dangers in garment supply chain; Deadly blaze in Bangladesh renews scrutiny of safety factors in a global industry," Jon Emont and Rafayet Ullah Mirdha, The Wall Street Journal, March 8, 2019:

https://www.wsj.com/articles/fire-reveals-chemical-dangers-in-garment-supply-chain-11552061541

"6 years after Rana Plaza collapse, an Accord to improve Bangladesh's worker safety is in jeopardy," Michelle Chen, In These Times, March 19, 2019: https://inthesetimes.com/working/entry/21797/accord-rana-plaza-collapse-bangladesh-workers-garment-fashion-government

"Bangladesh government's safety inspection agencies not ready to take over Accord's work," Clean Clothes Campaign and 3 other NGOS, April 2019: https://cleanclothes.org/resources/publications/bangladesh-governments-safety-inspection-agencies-not-ready-to-take-over-accords-work

"Banning hope; Bangladesh garment workers seeking a dollar an hour face mass firings, violence and false arrests," Worker Rights Consortium, April 2019: https://www.workersrights.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/04/Crackdown-on-Bangladesh.pdf

"Forgotten workers; Improving OHS for workers in small-scale factories in Bangladesh," Gary Bangs, William S. Carter and Rashed MD Mahfuzullah, The Synergist (AIHA), April 2019: https://synergist.aiha.org/201904-forgotten-workers

"Health related quality of life among the Rana Plaza tragedy survivors in the community," Md Sahnawaz Sajib, et al., International Journal of Advanced Research, Vol. 7, Issue 4, April 2019: http://www.journalijar.com/article/27573/health-related-quality-of-life-among-the-rana-plaza-tragedy-survivors-in-the-community/

"Bangladesh could take over workplace safety despite 'shocking unreadiness," Michael Safi, The Guardian (London), April 1, 2019: https://www.theguardian.com/global-development/2019/apr/01/bangladesh-accord-on-building-and-fire-safety

"Rubana Huq elected as BGMEA's first female president," The Daily Star (Dhaka), April 6, 2019.

https://www.thedailystar.net/business/rubana-huq-elected-bgmea-first-female-president-1725880

"Workers get \$0.54 of an \$18.25 polo shirt; Still buyers unwilling to hike prices to ensure better wages: rights group," The Daily Star (Dhaka), April 12, 2019: https://www.thedailystar.net/business/news/workers-get-054-1825-polo-shirt-1728829

"'My appointment was met with opposition': Rubana Huq, the first female chief of a Bangladesh boys' club." Joe Wallen, The Telegraph (London), April 23, 2019: https://www.telegraph.co.uk/global-health/women-and-girls/appointment-met-oppositionrubana-huq-first-female-chief-bangladesh/

"Six years on from Bangladesh's Rana Plaza tragedy, one in five survivors' health is deteriorating." Action Aid, April 24, 2019:

https://actionaid.org/news/2019/six-years-bangladeshs-rana-plaza-tragedy-one-five-survivors-health-deteriorating

"Opinion: six years after the Rana Plaza collapse – what happened to the goodwill of the garment industry giants?", Kalpona Akter, Reuters, April 24, 2019: http://news.trust.org/item/20190424084912-tki4x

"Governance of labor standards in Australian and German garment supply chains: The impact of Rana Plaza," Elke Schuessler, Stephen Frenkel and Chris Wright, Industrial and Labor Relations Review, Vol. 72, Issue 3, May 2019:

https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/pdf/10.1177/0019793918771360

"Calling for remedy; The Bangladesh Accord complaint mechanism has saved lives and stopped retaliation across hundreds of factories," International Labor Rights Forum, May 2019: https://laborrights.org/sites/default/files/publications/Calling%20for%20Remedy%205-14.pdf

"Further 5% cash incentive sought for Bangla RMG sector," Fibre2Fashion, May 6, 2019: https://www.fibre2fashion.com/news/apparel-clothing-policy-news/further-5-cash-incentive-sought-for-bangla-rmg-sector-249092-newsdetails.htm

"Six years after Bangladesh's Rana Plaza disaster, garment workers protesting low wages suffer police brutality in return," Chris White, South China Morning Post, May 7, 2019: https://www.scmp.com/print/news/asia/south-asia/article/3009077/bangladesh-garment-workers-protesting-against-low-wages-face

"'Plummeting prices plaguing Bangladesh's apparel industry," BDApparelNews (Dhaka), May 9, 2019:

https://globalapparelforum.com/plummeting-prices-plaguing-bangladeshs-apparel-industry/

"Analysis: Terms of extension to strip independence of Accord?", BDApparelNews (Dhaka), May 19, 2019:

 $\frac{https://www.bdapparelnews.com/https://www.bdapparelnews.com/Analysis-Terms-of-extension-to-strip-independence-of-Accord/445/445$

"Bangladesh Accord achievements secured," Industriall and UNI Global unions, May 20, 2019: http://www.industriall-union.org/bangladesh-accord-achievements-secured

"Bangladesh garment unions say new factory oversight deal risks worker safety," Ruma Paul and Serajul Quadir, Reuters, May 21, 2019:

https://www.reuters.com/article/bangladesh-garments-accord/bangladesh-garment-unions-saynew-factory-oversight-deal-risks-worker-safety-idUSL4N22W1WY

"Squeezing workers' rights in global supply chains: Purchasing practices in the Bangladesh export sector in comparative perspective," Mark Anner, Review of International Political Economy, June 2019:

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/334066128_Squeezing_workers'_rights_in_global_sup_ply_chains_purchasing_practices_in_the_Bangladesh_garment_export_sector_in_comparative_p_erspective

"The Bangladesh Accord continues to operate but is independence may be at risk," Clean Clothes Campaign and three other NGOs, June 13, 2019:

 $\underline{https://cleanclothes.org/news/2019/06/13/the-bangladesh-accord-continues-to-operate-but-its-independence-may-be-at-risk}$

"How are the surviving workers of the Rana Plaza factory collapse doing: quality of life, participation restriction, income and occupation," Mohammad Morshedu Quadir, Yoon Ju Lee, Roksana Hoque, Mohammad Monjurul Karim and Hasan Alamgir," Disability and Rehabilitation, June 18, 2019:

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/31211925

Earlier materials

"Multi-stakeholder initiatives in Bangladesh after Rana Plaza: Global norms and workers' perspectives," Naila Kabeer, Lopita Haq and Munshi and Suluaiman," London School of Economics, Working Paper Series, No 19-193, January 2019:

https://www.wiwiss.fu-berlin.de/forschung/Garments/Medien/Discussion-Paper-Garment-Governance-01-2019 Mulit-stakeholder-initaitves-in-Bangladesh-after-Rana-Plaza.pdf

"Broke in Bangladesh; Nordic banks and living wages in the garment sector," Fair Action, Future in our Hands, and Fair Finance Guide, February 2019:

https://fairaction.se/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/FairAction-bankrapport_20190131-1.pdf

Apparel industry

"Fire reveals chemical dangers in garment supply chain; Deadly blaze in Bangladesh renews scrutiny of safety factors in a global industry," Jon Emont and Rafayet Ullah Mirdha, The Wall Street Journal, March 8, 2019:

https://www.wsj.com/articles/fire-reveals-chemical-dangers-in-garment-supply-chain-11552061541

"Labor and human rights groups urge multi-stakeholder initiatives and business association in the apparel sector to adopt transparency requirements," ICAR and Clean Clothes Campaign, March 14, 2019:

 $\frac{https://www.icar.ngo/news/2019/3/14/release-labor-and-human-rights-groups-urge-multi-stakeholder-initiatives-and-business-associations-in-the-apparel-sector-to-adopt-transparency-requirements$

"Millions in Dhaka at risk of fires, earthquakes: Experts," UNB News, April 1, 2019: http://www.unb.com.bd/category/Special/millions-in-dhaka-at-risk-of-fires-earthquakes-experts/15625

"Launch of the UN Alliance for Sustainable Fashion," Kelly Cooper, Elevate (Hong Kong), April 3, 2019:

https://www.elevatelimited.com/insights/launch-of-the-un-alliance-for-sustainable-fashion/

"US, European apparel organizations write letter to Cambodian government about labor rights," April 4, 2019:

http://www.fairlabor.org/sites/default/files/documents/reports/china-forced-labor april-2019.pdf

"2019 Ethical Fashion Guide," Baptist World Aid (Australia), April 9, 2019: https://baptistworldaid.org.au/resources/2019-ethical-fashion-report/

"Dutch agreement on sustainable garments and textiles is currently a paper tiger," SOMO, April 15, 2019:

https://www.somo.nl/sustainable-clothing-and-textile-covenant-is-currently-a-paper-tiger/?noredirect=en GB

"Doing well by doing good? Ask Ethiopia's garment workers," Penelope Kyritsis and Scott Nova, Reuters, April 16, 2019:

 $\underline{http://news.trust.org/item/20190412084358\text{-}qsrd3/}$

"Tommy Hilfiger and Calvin Klein probe 'labour abuses' in Ethiopian factories," Amy Woodyatt, Reuters, April 16, 2019:

 $\frac{https://www.reuters.com/article/us-ethiopia-labour-abuse/tommy-hilfiger-and-calvin-klein-probe-labor-abuses-in-ethiopian-factories-idUSKCN1RS1U9$

"Consuming stuff: The polluting world of fashion," Graham Peebles, Nation of Change, April 23, 2019:

https://www.nationofchange.org/2019/04/23/consuming-stuff-the-polluting-world-of-fashion/

"Business as usual: Can cheap fashion ever be ethical?" Marc Bain, Quartxz.com, April 27, 2019:

https://qz.com/1570685/can-fashion-brands-like-hm-ever-be-ethical/

"Overwork & exposed; Short term contracts and gender issues in the Myanmar and Cambodian garment industries," Center for Alliance of Labor & Human Rights and two other organizations, May 2019:

https://www.central-cambodia.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/06/Report.pdf

"Corporate commitments to living wages in the garment industry," Remi Edwards, Tom Hunt and Genevieve LeBaron, SPERI at the University of Sheffield (UK), May 2019: http://speri.dept.shef.ac.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/05/Corporate-Commitments-to-Living-Wages-in-the-Garment-Industry-SPERI-report.pdf

"Country Profile: Romania 2018," Clean Clothes Campaign, May 2019: https://cleanclothes.org/livingwage/europe/country-profiles/romania

"Businesses 'reinvent' servitude; Understanding the status of female migrant labour from Odisha in the Tamil Nadu garment industry," Partners in Change and READ, May 2019: https://arisa.nl/wp-content/uploads/BusinessReinventServitude.pdf

"Made in Ethiopia: Challenges in the garment industry's New Frontier," Paul Barrett and Dorothee Baumann-Pauley, New York University Stern Center, May 2019: https://issuu.com/nyusterncenterforbusinessandhumanri/docs/nyu_ethiopia_final_online?e=3164 0827/69644612

"US, European apparel organizations write second letter to Cambodian government about labor rights," May 2, 2019:

http://www.fairlabor.org/sites/default/files/cambodia brand ltr 190502 - final.pdf

"Open Apparel Registry is a power new tool shining a light on the garment industry," Marc Bain, Ethical Corporation, May 10, 2019:

http://ethicalcorp.com/open-apparel-registry-powerful-new-tool-shining-light-garment-industry

"Is child labor out of fashion? Meet Arshi's family and find out," Nina Smith, C&A Foundation website blog, May 15, 2019:

https://www.candafoundation.org/latest/blog/2019/04/is-child-labor-out-of-fashion

"Building unions in rough terrain: Organizing in the garment and textile sector in Ethiopia," Industrial global union. May 20, 2019:

http://www.industriall-union.org/profile-organizing-in-the-garment-and-textile-sector-in-ethiopia

"Low pay in the garment industry still a reality despite pledges – study," Frances Perraudin, The Guardian (London), May 30, 2019:

https://www.theguardian.com/fashion/2019/may/30/despite-fashion-living-wage-pledges-low-pay-still-a-reality-study-says

"Tailored Wages 2019; The state of pay in the global garment industry," Clean Clothes Campaign, June 2019:

 $\underline{https://cleanclothes.org/resources/publications/tailored-wages-2019-the-state-of-pay-in-the-global-garment-industry}$

"Levi's, Nike, Calvin Klein among brands 'deeply troubled' by Myanmar," David Styles, Ecotextile News, June 14, 2019:

 $\frac{https://www.ecotextile.com/2019061424409/labels-legislation-news/levi-s-nike-calvin-klein-among-brands-deeply-troubled-by-myanmar.html}{}$

Earlier materials

"Ethiopia is a North Star'; Grim conditions and miserable wages guide apparel brands in their race to the bottom," Worker Rights Consortium, December 2018: https://www.business-

humanrights.org/sites/default/files/documents/Ethiopia isa North Star FINAL 0.pdf

"Combating sexual harassment in the garment industry," Human Rights Watch, February 2019: https://www.hrw.org/news/2019/02/12/combating-sexual-harassment-garment-industry

"Fashion victims: Bulgaria's textile workers on the poverty line," Euronews.com [TV report in 12 languages], February 13, 2019:

 $\underline{https://www.euronews.com/2019/02/12/bulgarian-textile-workers-in-bulgaria-demand-eu-wide-minimum-wage}$

Electronics Industry

"A worker dies of toxic exposure in the workplace every 30 seconds," Zoe Schlanger, Quartz.com, March 5, 2019:

https://qz.com/1564995/toxic-exposure-at-work-kills-one-worker-every-15-seconds/

"Apple deserves kudos for doing right by workers; The iPhone maker has made great progress in reducing supplier violation, including use of bonded and underage employees," Tim Culpan, Bloomberg.com, March 6, 2019:

https://www.bloomberg.com/opinion/articles/2019-03-07/apple-labor-report-deserves-applause-for-improvements

"March 8th – Women's health, decent work and the electronics industry," Maja van der Velden, SMART – Sustainable Market Actors for Responsible Trade, March 7, 2019: https://www.smart.uio.no/blog/march-8-women's-health-decent-work-and-the-elect.html

"Young woman worker dies amid employer's attempt to invalidate her workers compensation," SHARPS, April 10, 2019:

 $\frac{https://stopsamsung.wordpress.com/2019/04/10/young-woman-worker-dies-amid-employers-attempt-to-invalidate-her-workers-compensation/?fbclid=IwAR19jLH6-13nZxHkdImyN5U7ApopIywZ-DZPEKCTA3KzcnEP2TVyr1V6z6c$

"Foxconn exec announces Taiwan presidential bid," Ralph Jennings, Associated Press, April 17, 2019:

 $\frac{https://www.sfgate.com/business/article/Foxconn-exec-announces-Taiwan-presidential-bid-13776138.php}{13776138.php}$

"Taiwan presidential run by Terry Gou creates 'uncertain' future for Foxconn, analysts say," Cissy Zhou, South China Morning Post, April 19, 2019:

https://www.scmp.com/economy/article/3006770/taiwan-presidential-run-terry-gou-creates-uncertain-future-foxconn-analysts

"Rotten eggs: e-waste from Europe poisons Ghana's food chain," Peter Beaumont, The Guardian (London), April 24, 2019:

https://www.theguardian.com/global-development/2019/apr/24/rotten-chicken-eggs-e-waste-from-europe-poisons-ghana-food-chain-agbogbloshie-accra

"Investigation reveals Samsung's illegal surveillance of SHARPS activists," Good Electronics, April 26, 2019:

 $\underline{https://goodelectronics.org/investigation-reveals-samsungs-illegal-surveilance-of-sharps-activists/}$

"Lithium extraction in Argentina: A case study on the social and environmental impacts," FARN via Good Electronics, May 2019:

https://goodelectronics.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/3/2019/05/DOC_LITHIUM_ENGLISH.pdf

"Electronic marvels turn into dangerous trash in East Africa," Amy Yee, The New York Times, May 12, 2019:

 $\underline{https://www.nytimes.com/2019/05/12/climate/electronic-marvels-turn-into-dangerous-trash-ineast-africa.html}$

"Female workers at semiconductor plants face greater risk of leukemia and death; 10-year epidemiological study confirms claims of human rights activists," Jeon Jong-hwi, Hankyoreh (Korea), May 23, 2019:

http://english.hani.co.kr/arti/english edition/e national/895075.html

"Apple's US iPhones can all me made outside of China," Bloomberg IndustryWeek, June 11, 2019:

https://www.industryweek.com/print/441736

"2018 Benchmark findings report on information and communication technology," Know the Chain, June 17, 2019:

https://knowthechain.org/2018-information-and-communications-technology-benchmark/

"The Samsung Global Unsustainability Report," investigative series, Hankyoreh (Korea), June 18, 2019:

https://ipen.org/news/global-samsung-unsustainability-report

"Better have a Plan B for your china supply chain; Foxconn's announcement struck a loud note," Paul Ericksen, Bloomberg IndustryWeek, June 20, 2019

https://www.industryweek.com/economy/better-have-plan-b-your-china-supply-chain

Earlier materials

"Time for a reboot: Monitoring in China's electronics industry," International Labor Rights Forum and the University of Greenwich, September 2018: https://laborrights.org/sites/default/files/publications/Time_for_a_Reboot_0.pdf

"Regional risk assessment: Electronics industry, Indonesia," Electronics Watch, December 2018: http://electronicswatch.org/regional-risk-assessment-electronics-industry-indonesia-december-2018_2554862.pdf

"Justice for migrant women workers: An exploration from the electronics manufacturing sector," Dr. Megha Shree, American Research Journal of Humanities and Social Sciences, Vol. 3, 2017: https://www.academia.edu/34545600/Justice_for_Migrant_Women_Workers_An_Exploration_from_Electronics_Manufacturing_Sector

Food and Agriculture

"Report on Occupational Health and Safety (OHS): Coffee plantation workers, A Literature review," Cividep India, March 2019: http://www.cividep.org/reports/

"Cocoa's child laborers," Peter Whoriskey and Rachel Siegel, The Washington Post, June 5, 2019.

https://www.washingtonpost.com/graphics/2019/business/hershey-nestle-mars-chocolate-child-labor-west-africa/?utm_term=.41e186603555

Earlier materials

"The Global Business of Forced Labour; Report of findings in the tea and cocoa industry," Genevieve LeBaron, University of Sheffield, 2018: http://globalbusinessofforcedlabour.ac.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/Report-of-Findings-

Global-Business-of-Forced-Labour.pdf

Compiled by Garrett Brown July 11, 2019